
RHSC Board Meeting Minutes 

January 17, 2012
Board members present were Anne Olshan, Anne Zaera (phone), Bob Boothroyd, Curtis Casey, Heather Lopresti, John Olshan, John Swingler, Kirsten Mastoloni, Kyle Eberts, Mike Kellick and Pat Siciliano.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM.
I. Overall Recap
A. Decisions Made 
1. Board agreed to hold Race Weekend on Feb 23-25, 2012.
2. Board agreed to honor (Member) during Spring Fling 2012 in conjunction with the Club’s 80th birthday celebration.

3. Board scheduled a Meet & Greet Meeting for potential members Jan 24 at LRT.
4. Next big push is to coordinate as many operational functions as possible online.
5. The Board voted to not reimburse a member for his stolen laptop, citing the Club’s handbook that “The Club is not responsible for lost or stolen property”.

B. Recap of ToDos - New
1. Heather & Anne O – Promote Club Race and CSC OnSnow weekends 
2. Pat - Draft “New 2011-2012” Season letter to include DMF refund policy and distribute it for officer review

3. John S – Get IRS confirmation of satisfaction that all our filings have been received and approved.

4. John S and Anne Z – Categorize P. Buck’s financial records, determine which ones to keep and how best to preserve them.

5. John O - Reach out to Ben Wheeler to strategize a Technology revamp of Club processes.

6. Bob – Continue crafting a formal project list to be addressed from the Capital Improvements Fund.
7. Mike – Draft minutes of Long Range Planning meeting and post online.

C. Recap of ToDos - Previous
8. Curtis – Email Board with list of everyone who has Lodge keys. Resolve phone service (put in 2nd line?), FA panel, FD response, and prepare Close-out report after discussing w/Fire Marshall; purchase new defibrillator unit
9. Pat & Anne O – Draft email to recent members highlighting upcoming meetings, asking them to bring guests and reminding them of their responsibility to volunteer. 

10. Anne Z – Draft Document Retention policy for board review/approval


D. Next Meetings
Meet & Greet/Interviews – January 24, LRT

General – February 7, LRT

Board – February 15, TBD
II.  Special member Issue – John O
A member reported that his daughter’s MacBook Pro laptop was stolen at the Lodge during the New Year’s weekend. The issue was reported to the local police by the members at the time, but the laptop has not been found.  The Board invited the members to address the Board to voice their feelings and concerns. In addition to the substantial cost of the laptop, this loss was especially painful as the laptop contained irreplaceable personal pictures taken over a number of years.

John O spoke for everyone on the Board in expressing his deep sadness and frustration at this unprecedented occurrence. No one present could recall anything like this ever happening at the Lodge before. Unfortunately, in the absence of any proof, no one could be accused of the theft. Nevertheless, this incident is something of great concern to all of us, in that our Lodge is “our second home” and we don’t expect our fellow members or their guests to engage in illegal behavior at our expense. The Club’s Handbook is clear that the Club is not responsible for lost or stolen property, but it also states that members are responsible for maintaining a healthy and safe environment…. and are responsible for the behavior of their children and of their guests.
The decision was made consistent with our By-Laws to not reimburse the members for their loss. A communication will be sent to the entire membership restating our rules and policies regarding lost or stolen property, and regarding members’ responsibility for children’s and guests’ behavior.  Coordinator training will emphasize the need to ensure that every minor (member or guest) is properly sponsored and supervised by an adult member.
III. Report Details and Discussion
A. Lodge Maintenance – Bob
Bob reported that in general, repairs are within budget.  Completed work includes replacement of oil tanks, roof repairs, lighting installed on walkway. Work in progress includes motion sensor, getting bids from stone suppliers, and fixing LR door (estimated at $700). The $30,000 budgetted for large items should be sufficient.

B. Lodge Operations – Curtis
Curtis reported completed service calls for Hobart dishwasher leak, and for the exterminator. Previously, Mike reported that wood piles had been moved to wood shed for $300 fee.  Curtis hasn’t received bills from Becon, wood or Electrician yet.
Curtis sent Paul S updated rate sheets for insertion into coordinator books and for posting on Lodge bulletin board. 
Mike also reported that after New Year’s, he found the workbench, ski tuning bench and surrounding areas covered with wax scrapings, tools left all over, and generally in total disarray.  Coordinators and members need to be reminded of expected behavior.  Mike, J Arcuri, V Emanuel and G Cordova cleaned it up.

C. Treasurer – John S

Financial Reports for December and for Full Year 2011 were distributed to Board and posted on website.

Big ticket items (ie insurance) have been paid for.  Small payables coming through but we should be OK.
DMF refund letter in progress – Pat to send for officer review

IRS Status – Although all paperwork has been filed, we have not had confirmation of satisfaction from IRS.  John will follow up.
John is looking to retire as Treasurer and is looking for a replacement.

Recently received large amounts of paper records from Peter Buck.  He’ll outline contents and work with Anne Z to safeguard those deemed necessary.


D. Vice President – Mike


Long Range Planning meeting was held on December 20. Meeting was chaired by Mike and he’ll draft minutes to post online.  Below is an informal debrief:

· Also present were Bob Hener, Gabe Cordova, John Swingler, John Olshan & Bill Hughes
· Online reports work well – keep them coming.
· Need to schedule an audit – Suggestions were to select a weekend report and check all the details.  Select a new member to do this.

· Attendees agreed we need to embark on a Technology revamp/upgrade of many of our processes (ex. Set up online reservations).  John O will reach out to Ben Wheeler to strategize this revamp.

· Attendees would like to see a formal project list to be addressed from the Capital Improvements Fund.
· The club’s 80th birthday merits a big celebration – Spring Fling 2012 – and include prizes.  Gabe C has already formed a committee to organize this.

· Get a defibrillator for the Lodge asap.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Anne M Zaera
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